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URGENT AMENDMENT OF THE FISHEI}I&E AC 199@7.:3'\A\G§ETTING
This letter is to inform you of a process being m@ amend}ﬁ\ ﬁi\ah{an'cs Act 1996 (the
Act) before the end of the current Parhame:ntarg\té@x A bill ng-the Fisheries Act 1996
was mtroduced to Parhament on 21 July 2 %L}réerredf“m thexPgimary Production Select
Committee on 29 July. The bill is due % e\repofted back toﬁéhe\ﬁouse by 25 August. This
means there is a very short period for ¢ \SJdéahon oﬁ 1}1;510]35 The Committee will be
advertising for submissions in newspapie:g/tbls Satuf\ \\2\\\& gust 2008, and the request for
submissions will also be on the P entary webét@ \‘E\/
SENN >

The following scctions provi \eﬁvwith mf{f«r?:}q\tiou Con the problem being addressed in the Bill
and the objectives and inte ég?’y men?}\n& A copy of the Bill is attached to this letter.
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The effect of:/fhe _]ud/gm nt of Justi X\Phﬂ'cr of 22 February 2008 in Anton’s Trawling Company
Limited v ister of Fisherieg (CTV 2007-485- 2199) is that a key provision of the Fisheries
Act — Sectio 5‘ Tota@lowable Catch (TAC) — is not available for use in management
decisions~\or1 ;ndny ﬁfbh\bl.%kb »~ The TAC set under seclion 13 is the main instrument used to
ce/ns/%;ﬁsl‘f ng on cac\.lpﬁ“sh\stock to levels that can be sustained over time.

The Problem

< (\ Thé\\;bért f(}uﬁg‘t\fﬁfore a TAC decision can be made under section 13(2), the Minister must

\ﬁc pTUVIJﬁK\:L?\]{h Jan estimate of both current biomass and the biomass that can produce the

i su\ tinable vicld (MSY). For a majority of New Zealand’s 629 quota management
stoc <spee1ﬁc information is not available.

/_&\15%13 Acl came into effect, various management strategies — all aimed at supporting the goal

imum sustainable yicld — have been pursued using alternative indicators of the relative

\ \\_:w)te of the stocks, in addition to modelled estimates of biomass levels where available. Some of
“the alternative indicators have links to the MSY reference points of the Act but others do not.

This approach to management with limited information is the norm internationally, being
commonly used in jurisdictions with similar regimes such as Australia, the US and Canada.

In order to continue lawful management with these strategies for stocks with limited information,
the Act needs to be amended.
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